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12 March 2024 
 
 
The Director 
Investigations 4 
Anti-Dumping Commission 
GPO Box 2013 
Canberra ACT 2601 
 
Email: investigations4@adcommission.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Director 
 
Investigation No. 633 - Review of Measures on aluminium extrusions exported from P R China Submission by 
Alspec Australia 
 
We refer to the recent submission by Alspec Australia Pty Ltd ('Alspec") (Invest 633, EPR Document No. 007) 
concerning Lunar Metal Trading Pty Ltd's application for the review of anti-dumping measures applicable to 
Guangdong Xingfa Aluminium Co., Ltd ("Xingfa Aluminium"). 
 
Alspec has made comments about the anti-dumping measures that currently apply to aluminium extrusions 
exported from China, Malaysia and Thailand. Specifically, Alspec has proposed revoking the anti-dumping 
measures currently applicable to South-East countries (i.e. China, Malaysia and Thailand).  Alspec claims it is 
”advocating for adjustments or revocation of dumping measures on essential intermediate products".  Alspec 
also states it is "seeking to safeguard Alspec's competitiveness and sustain downstream industries..  
 
INEX Independent Extrusions ("INEX") does not agree with Alspec's request for revocation of the anti-dumping 
measures. INEX supports effective anti-dumping measures that apply to injurious exports to Australia of 
aluminium extrusions from China, Malaysia and Thailand. 
 
It is further noted that Alspec is concerned about certain "essential intermediate products” to which the 
antidumping measures apply. The Anti-Dumping Commission ("the Commission") has confirmed that the 
aluminium extrusions imported from China, Malaysia and Thailand that fall within the scope of the anti-dumping 
notice were exported at dumped and injurious prices. The anti-dumping measures are therefore correctly 
applicable to the claimed intermediate products. 
 
Alspec's views concerning the revocation of measures and the application of measures to the referenced 
"essential intermediate products" are not supported by INEX. 
 
If you have any questions concerning this submission, please do not hesitate to contact me on +64 21 541008. 
 

 
John Lynch 
Chief Executive Officer 
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